
FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

FILED 4/2/2024 
VOTE SHEET DOCUMENT NO. 01539-2024 

FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 
April 2, 2024 

Item 8 

Docket No. 20230136-PU - Petition for approval of revisions to budget billing tariffs, by Florida Public 
Utilities Company. 

Issue 1: Should the Commission approve FPUC's proposed revisions to its optional budget billing program 
tariffs for its electric and natural gas divisions, including the expansion of the program to small general service 
customers? 
Recommendation: Yes. The Commission should approve FPUC's proposed revisions to its optional budget 
billing program tariffs for its electric and natural gas divisions, including the expansion of the program to small 
general service customers. The proposed revised tariffs are included in Attachment A of staffs memorandum 
dated March 21, 2024. The proposed tariffs should be effective on the actual date of the transition of the 
existing CIS platform to the new CIS platform expected to occur in August 2024. No later than 30 days prior to 
the transition date, the Company should notify the Commission in writing of the actual transition date. 
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Issue 2: Should this docket be closed? 
Recommendation: Yes. If a protest is filed within 21 days of the issuance of the order, the tariffs should 
remain in effect, with any revenues held subject to refund, pending resolution of the protest. If no timely protest 
is filed, this docket should be closed upon the issuance of a consummating order. 

APPROVED 




